
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

May 19, 2020
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance: 
Meeting was called to order at 1:00 p.m. with Roll Call.  

All those in attendance were either present through video or phone webinar via Zoom. 

2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose 
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Mindy Mohler
Captain, Josh Doak
Firefighter, Derek Day

Firefighter, Jon Arnold

Firefighter, Garett Hall

Firefighter, Caleb Garcia


Public Present:


Bob Timberman
3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen stated that we should be able to have the next board meeting in the bays at the fire station and that he would keep everyone posted. 
4. Approval of Minutes: April 21, 2020:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Mohler stated that she had no correspondence.  
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 83.33% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 82.9%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 50.54%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 64.53% and Capital Expenditures is at 36.43% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 70.06%. 
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Mohler stated that we collected over $7680 in ambulance revenue but pointed out that over $2900 of that was from the stimulus payment the fire district received from the government. She said that our monthly ambulance revenue was a lot lower this month than in the year prior and that she wasn’t sure if that was due to the current COVID situation or not but that she would keep an eye on it. She did state that although our monthly revenue was a lot lower our outstanding balance is the lowest we have seen it in quite some time. She stated that Fire Recovery USA has billed for multiple vehicle stabilization calls and we have received $2890 in revenue fiscal year to date. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board. They commented on the fact that we had such a high percentage of calls within the district than outside of the district. He said it was most likely due to the lower volume of people traveling due to stay at home order and the corona virus. 
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated A-shift had a wildland assignment NW on the 700-road caused by an ATV catching fire. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope said that Governor Ducey is working with U of A to get COVID antibody tests done for all health care providers. He said the guys can go to their testing site anytime between June 2nd and June 5th to get tested. He said he will receive a report that will let him know how many guys tested positive or negative for the virus, but the report will exclude employee names for HIPAA purposes. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope said that he asked everyone to do a job description for their division work and he went through it and made a few small changes to some of the divisions to spread the work out more evenly. He then sent the list to all employees asking them to send him back their top 3-4 choices of which division they would like to manage. He will be working to get those choices selected and those divisional changes made by June 1st. He said his goal is to switch up divisions every few years so the knowledge gets passed around to more than one person and to help keep ideas fresh on how to better each division. 
Lastly, Chief Tope said that E41 was trailered down to Phoenix to have a partial engine rebuild and work done on the suspension. He said that we have had major issues every year due to the emissions equipment that is connected to the engine. He explained to the board that this engine was the first to need the new emissions equipment and it has many issues. He said that he is working to find out if there is anything we can do to remedy the issues. Chief Tope said that he is expecting the fixes to cost around $20,000.

9. DISCUSSION AND VOTE: Arizona State Worker’s Compensation Pool 

Chief Tope said that Coconino County Deputy Attorney Brian Furuya recommended Attorney Lee Miller to review the workers comp pool agreement. When Chief Tope contacted Arizona Fire Medical Authority (AFMA) he found out that Attorney Miller was who they had used for their document review of the workers comp pool. He asked AFMA if he could see the review once it was done. The only thing that Attorney Miller pointed out is that if a fire district enters this workers comp pool and leaves prior to three years that fire district will lose any funds they have put into the pool. Chief Tope said other than that, Attorney Miller could not see an issue with any of the documents/agreement. Chief Tope said he will keep the board informed as this process moves along. 
10. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

There were no public comments. 
The meeting was adjourned at 1:19 P.M.

Next Meeting: June 16, 2020 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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